

LAKESIDE FRONTIER RIDERS

November 2017 Newsletter

Officers:

President Barbara Hughes

Vice President Melinda Setterman

Treasurer Joyce Jewell

Secretary Cyndi Denny

Board of Directors:

Steve Denny Patti Karcher

Danette Hayden Judy Clark

Ann Squire

Lakeside Frontier Riders General Meeting Minutes October 19, 2017

Location: Ranch House Restaurant, Santee, CA.

Officers Present: Barbara Hughes, Pres, Melinda Setterman, VP; Cyndi Denny, Sec; Joyce Jewell, Treas.

Directors Present: Steve Denny, Danette Hayden, Ann

Squire, Judy Clark, Patti Karcher

Absent: None

Time Started: 6:02 pm

Sent around meeting sign-up sheet

Welcome two mystery visitors, Marilyn Arnold and Marcie Taylor

to our meeting.

The meeting is being recorded with our new recorder.

Approval of September 21, 2017 General minutes (included in October 2017 Newsletter)

No corrections were received prior to Tuesday, October 18, 2017 as asked in the email sent to membership with the newsletter/minutes on October 11, 2017.

Motion to approve: Billi-Jo Swanson, 2nd Deb Montgom- Wine Tasting Winners for the Red = Gail Greagrey, Rose =

ery; Approved: All Approved

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Joyce gave the treasurer's report.

Camp had a profit of \$791.48 which will go to pay for the Christmas Party.

A reimbursement for \$86.19 for the new recorder was turned in by Melinda Setterman

Howard Hughes asked what was the limit of funds the club was allowed? Joyce responded that \$50,000.00 was the limit the club could have.

MEMBERSHIP: We currently have 147 members as of 10/19/17.

OLD BUSINESS:

T- Shirts & Hats Melinda brought the shirts and hats to camp for members to pay for and pick up.

The new order was turned in and it will be six to eight weeks to complete.

Los Vaqueros Horse Camp 4 nights, September 28-October 2, 2017

40 registrations for corrals were reserved and paid although there were a couple no-shows/last minute cancellations. All people on the waiting list were called to camp resulting in 38 full corrals.

Jeannie Abshire, and White = Joyce Jewell



Old Business, cont'd:

REMINDER: The Park has rules, as does LFR. These camping rules have been sent out to each person attending camp and are expected to be read. If you need a copy for your reference please contact lakesidefrontierriders@gmail.com and request a copy.

There were a few etiquette/rules violations at camp this time. One in particular was the emptying of water buckets upon departure of camp. Please DO NOT empty your water buckets in your corrals or in such a way that it runs down into other corrals. If you need help with getting your bucket out to empty it, please ask for help. The water should be emptied so that it runs down the road or in a place that avoids entering another corral. Also suggested that if you are leaving, only fill the bucket half way.

Also the water cistern in the back loop should be left with some water in it for the wildlife that comes into camp after we leave.

Also discussed was special cases of the difference between a day rider and members riding a horse already at camp for the owner? Opinions ranged from something should be paid; if the corral is paid for, then no charge for a 3rd member riding that horse. It was suggested that membership think on it and decide at the next meeting. Input came from Theresa Bitondo, Melinda Setterman, Barbara Hughes, Kammi Mon, Laurie Curran, Billi-Jo Swanson, and Linda Hunt.

November 11 LFR Ride with a Guest at Windfall

Ranch

LFR will once again furnish sandwiches (Ham, Turkey, Roast Beef), chips, a dessert



and bottled water to drink for lunch. You must sign up for this event in advance before November 5th so that we have enough food.

Please bring a chair if you want to sit during lunch and you are welcomed to bring your own soda if you do not want water. A sign-up sheet was sent around.

Christmas Party December 2, 2017

We will need everyone to reserve for the party by November 27th. LFR approved to have the party at the Lakeside Community Center again this year. The cost will be approximately the same as last year which is one reason we like to get a little reserve money from our camping trips, to help pay for other club activities/benefits. We will need help to setup for the party.

It is BYOB, wine and beer is fine but must stay in the room. Parking should be fine after the lighting of the Lakeside Christmas tree ceremony.

As the club is providing the main course, Honey Baked Ham and Turkey, members will be asked to bring side dishes/desserts and their own drinks.

There will be a fun gift exchange (\$20 suggested limit value) for those who want to participate.

Stagecoach Camping, President's Day Weekend Thursday, February 15 to Monday, February 19th

Reservations were being received as of October 3, 2017 by Stagecoach. It is up to each person to reserve their own camping spots and corrals. Barbara asked for show of hands of who got their reservation in.

The Clubhouse was secured by LFR for our enjoyment for Friday game night, Saturday evening potluck and Sunday morning breakfast. The cost of the clubhouse will be \$394.88 for those three days. The costs did go up. We are hoping that some of the other clubs who may attend will help with the costs. Barbara will approach Stagecoach about renting the kitchen Saturday noon to Sunday noon to possibly reduce cost. The Sunday breakfast charge of \$6 per person will also be used to offset some of the cost. Stagecoach will have entertainment on Saturday evening.

Motion for approval for LFR to pay the \$394.88 for the club house for Friday, Saturday, and Sunday nights: Judy Clark, 2nd Billi-Jo Swanson, all approved.

NEW BUSINESS:

Reminder that your LFR membership is good until LFR Events: December 31, 2017. We will be accepting 2018 Membership Applications starting this month. You will need to fill out and sign a new form for 2018 for liability purposes, your previous year's form will not be useable. Please fill it out in full and do not just put "same as last year" on the form. Please indicate which phone number is best for contacting you. We had 2018 applications hot off the presses for membership.

Please pay for a family membership if family members are coming to 2018 campouts for insurance purposes. If families have different households, each household needs its own family membership.

TRAILS REPORTS:

Old Survey Rd 97 Ride (Ramona): There is a docent led ride for riding in this area behind the Grasslands in Ramona. This is an area that is not currently open to the public but in possibly in the future plans to be open for riding, hiking, etc. There are some Golden Eagle issues that still need to be worked out with the County Parks before that can happen. Meanwhile they are offering certain days for docent led hikes and rides scheduled for different weekends.

October 21 is for the hiking and October 28th and November 11th are the two equestrian openings for this year. The spaces are limited to 15 people and you will need to call the Parks reservation line to sign up. Apparently the on-line sign up is not currently working. The number is 858-565-3600.

It was suggested that we as equestrians need to go on these rides to show that we are interested in having this area available to us as additional trails, open for public access. You cannot be late for this ride as the gate is locked after the group passes through.

The docent rides are now a lollipop ride instead of out/in ride. It was suggested by Kammi M that we make the docent ride a club ride for 15 riders for Jan/ Feb. 2018.

Any other trails reports? Backcountry Horsemen urge equestrians to email Duncan Hunter "NO" on HR1349. HR1349 opens the wilderness trails to bikes, strollers, wheelchairs, etc.

SAVE THE DATES:

10/21st — Borrego Springs Parade, Contact Billi-Jo @ 619 990-6118

11/11th— LFR Club Ride with a Guest, Windfall Ranch 12/2nd— LFR Christmas Party

12/3rd— La Jolla Parade, Contact Billi-Jo @ 619 990-6118 2/15-19th— President's Day Weekend camping at Stage-

coach RV Park

4/7th— LFR Poker Ride Fundraiser, **Tumbleweed Arena**

Other Club/Community Events:

10/21st— Cowboy Dressage Schooling Show at Creek Hollow Ranch, Ramona, info on FaceBook

11/2-5th— Back Country Horsemen Camping and Trails maintenance weekend at Vern Whitaker. Contact BCH if you are interested in help ing and receiving free camping. The trail maintenance will be done on Saturday, November 4. Terry Jorgensen is taking reservations.

BIRTHDAYS:

October

⊿th Stu Edleson, John Kendrick Kim Orser

7th 24th Joe Willmon Marilyn Gibson, Paul Lasley

Jacqueline White 25th Dan Helms

13th Ed Martinez Ann Marie Hake. Don Vincent

18th **Howard Hughes**

22nd Patti Karcher

28th Barbara Garcia

29th Rhonda Rhodes



BRAGS/ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Cindy Helms is selling her mare, Cheyenne, age 22, who has lots of forward motion, sound, UTD on shots, shoes on front only. She has done drills, sorting and lots of trail riding. Asking \$1000 OBO to a good home.

On 10/28/17 Sunshine Therapy is having a fundraiser "Pumpkin Patch" at 11314 Moreno Ave. includes petting zoo and prizes.

Sunshine Horse Therapy is looking for a new home. If anyone knows of a ranch that can host this therapy program with three to five horses, please contact Stephanie Mitchell at 619 204-2637.

Nancy Sumerel got a new horse, a black & white Tennessee walking horse, gelding called Scout, age 13. Nancy is back to 85% and riding again.

Steve Denny announced that he and Cyndi got a new 2017 Ram 3500 truck from Idaho for a great price.

Ann Squire blazed a trail to the Denny's door and bought their Ford F350 for herself. Both Ann and Steve are thrilled with their trucks.

Billi-Jo Swanson has a new partner, Yogi, a Bay Roan Mule with three shoes from Minnesota with a winter coat already in place at Billi-Jo's with 106 degrees temp. Pull out the clippers!

Deb Montgomery has a Bay Egyptian Arab age 15 to rehome. This Arab has lots of energy, likes cows, willing, and an awesome disposition, no buck. She also has a 2H slant trailer with ramp for sale

Jeanne Abshire's daughter who is a graphic designer, got a new job and now has her designs on billboards in Chicago, and on ads on buses and vans in NYC and LA.

RAFFLE: winner: Deb Montgomery won \$33.00

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: The next General meeting will be on November 16, 2017

MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:06 pm

Minutes prepared by Cyndi Denny
(Minutes are not approved until next meeting)

Approved______ by , Secretary

Borrego Springs Parade October 21st

